26th November 2007

Dear Mr Knight

“Severe grading in GCSE Modern Languages”

We write further to your letter to Heads (of November 07), and our letter to Alan Johnson (from ASCL, SSAT, the Independent Schools Modern Languages Association (ISMLA) and the Association for Language Learning (ALL) ) and subsequent correspondence (copies attached) as a follow-up to the Dearing Review.  One of its key recommendations was to address the issue of “severe grading in MFL” whereby pupils of the same prior attainment were, on average, gaining significantly lower grades in Modern Languages than in other subjects. 

John Dunford of ASCL raised the issue publicly when the GCSE results were published in August.  Our representatives met with Sue Horner and Dennis Opposs of QCA in August.  We were pleased to learn that QCA did not intend to challenge the statistical evidence for “severe grading” and accepted its reality, and we would hope that this has been reflected in the report prepared by QCA for ministers to consider.

We urge you to correct the longstanding historical anomaly of the “severe grading” of MFL and to enact as a matter of urgency the one-off step change in grade boundaries to bring MFL grading into line with Mathematics and other traditional academic subjects.

We appreciate the extreme sensitivity of such a change (as reflected in the record of our meeting with QCA representatives in August) and would very much welcome a meeting with you or a senior official to discuss the matter as part of your consideration of the QCA report.

Contacts: David Blow (Head) and Helen Myers (Asst. Head), The Ashcombe School, Ashcombe Road, Dorking, Surrey RH4 1LY

Bernadette Young (Head), Royds School Specialist Language College, Pennington Lane, Oulton, Leeds West Yorks.LS26 8EX
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